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MABAS Division I

 Membership

Members present at this meeting were:

	Arlington Heights
	Glenn Ericksen

Ken Koeppen
	Palatine
	Bob Falardeau

Scott Andersen
Randy Freise

	Des Plaines
	Alan Wax
Ron Eilken

Randy Trost
	Palatine Rural
	Absent

	Elk Grove Township
	John Tobiasz

	Rolling Meadows


	Ron Stewart

Scott Franzgrote

	Elk Grove Village
	Scott Miller
Michael Loesch
	Schaumburg
	William Spencer

	Hoffman Estates
	Robert Gorvett

Jeff Jorian
	Streamwood
	Norm Malcolm

	Mt. Prospect
	John Malcolm
	Wheeling
	Keith MacIsaac

	Northwest Central
	Absent
	
	

	
	
	
	


Presentation: None
Call to Order: 1335 Hours

Pledge of Allegiance
Recognition of Members: Mr. John Kelly from Air One attended.  
Approval of Minutes: 

Motion – Approval of minutes of the January 12, 2011 meeting.
Made by: Ken Koeppen
Seconded by: William Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote
Treasurer’s Report: Scott Andersen reported that as of 2-28-2011 the “Checking” account balance was $2271.17 and the “Money Market” account balance was $31,223.91.  2011 Division 1 dues invoices were e-mailed to the Chiefs.  For those departments on a May 1 budget cycle it is acceptable to pay the invoice after May 1, 2011.   
Motion – To accept the treasurer’s report.

Made by: Bill Spencer
Seconded by: John Malcolm
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Committee Reports

MABAS Executive Board: Bob Gorvett e-mailed a link from the February MABAS conference.  There are 168 pending projects.  The $13,600,000.00 budget was approved.  There is a pending $5,000.00 grant for each division earmarked for clerical work.  Jay Reardon is asking for a shoulder patch from each department for a display at the Wheeling offices. 
IAFC/Great Lakes Division: No report.
Cook County Public Health:  Bob Gorvett reported that all Pharmaceutical Distribution lists have been turned in and he submitted the Division 1 totals to the Cook County Public Health Department.
Communications/Box Cards: In NWCDS’s absence Ron Stewart reported that Des Plaines had a Haz-Mat box on 1/26 and Streamwood had a Fire box on 1/27.  National Public Safety Telecommunicators week is April 10-16, 2011. 
Training:  Michael Loesch reported that the Division 1 rehab policy is being reviewed and updated with the help of Pete Dyer (Des Plaines) and Paul Wallis (Palatine).  An upcoming training event will be held at the vacant Wicks store in Wheeling.  More information will be coming.
Dive Team: John Malcolm submitted a 2011 Dive Budget request via e-mail.  Lt. Rishling will come to a future meeting to further explain this request.  Keith MacIsaac asked that communication take place between the Division 1 Divemasters to foster relationships and that training take place between the Division 1 dive teams.  Due to his promotion to Chief, John Malcolm will be stepping down as the Dive Committee chairman and Deputy Chief Randy Freise (Palatine) will assume the position.  Thank you John and Randy.
TRT Team: Bill Spencer reported that he met with the Division 1 TRT team leaders the morning of 3/09/2011.  We may be losing ITTF money for backfill later this year as the funds allotted for training have been reduced from $1,200,000.00 to $600,000.00.  TRT is not up for validation this year but Haz-Mat is.  HMMRT will be validated in late October, 2011.  Roof top and cell tower training has identified the need for a Radio Frequency Monitor.  A formal proposal for its purchase will be brought forward at the May meeting.  
Hazmat Teams: No report.  Upcoming validation already discussed during the TRT Team committee report.  
MABAS Website: No report.
Old Business:  The Haz-Mat Team Consolidation Committee will be meeting.  Bob Falardeau will schedule the meeting.

New Business:  Ron Stewart reported that the recent SAV inspection went well and that he is finishing up some final reporting and will then submit.

Glenn Ericksen discussed the “Blue Card” Hazard Zone Management system.  This was born out of large scale responses like Katrina and Utica.  The certification requires completion of a 50 hour on-line course followed by a 3 day hands on practical simulation.  Glenn will bring this to the Division 1 Training Officers and will e-mail the power point presentation that was given at the MABAS conference to the chiefs.  This will be further discussed at the May meeting.

Ron Stewart reported that the new “Tier 2” credentialing worked well at the August 2010 validation drill.  The next step is to get more people credentialed.  Special Team leaders will be handling their team members and then each department should have 20% of their deployable members credentialed.  Each card will cost approximately $10.00.  Ron Stewart will send out a “Tier 2” instructional e-mail.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Keith MacIsaac asked the group if they charged for ambulance standby at high school athletic events.  The majority of the group already charges or recently began charging for this service.

Ron Eilken reported on the Fire Intelligence Liaison status.  We are the eyes and ears on the street and if we see anything suspicious it should be forwarded to Mike Nelson or Ron Eilken.  They will then forward the information and once it is found to be credible it will then be distributed back to the Division.

Norm Malcolm advised that Streamwood is currently taking applications for Fire Chief.

Randy Trost asked if TRT members are required for rigging at Swift Water events.  Randy Freise will look into this and will report back at the May meeting. 

Keith MacIsaac reported that he and Randy Trost Chair and Co-Chair the NWMC vehicle spec committee and that they just recently completed the Ambulance spec which will be sent out for bid soon.  The spec includes 1 module spec that will fit on any of 3 chassis specs.  This will be a single vendor award.  Once the ambulance bid is completed the committee will then begin writing the engine spec.  The committee is seeking interested volunteers to assist with the engine writing spec.
Jeff Jorian reported, now that the ISO class has been completed he will need an updated list of all the Division 1 ISO’s that completed the annual refresher course.  Jeff will send an e-mail to each department as a reminder.  Once the list is finalized it will be placed on the Division 1 website.       
Motion - To adjourn the meeting

Made by: Bob Gorvett
Seconded by: Bill Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Adjournment: 1435 hours

Next Meeting: May 11, 2011, 1330 hours, Arlington Heights Station 2.
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